TOWN OF HILL

SELECTMEN’S MEETING

August 16, 2016
Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Mike Brady, Linda Henry (Assistant)

HIGHWAY DEPT:  Dean Stevenson provided an update on the Bunker Hill Road reconstruction project.  The temporary help resigned after one week. He was asked to repair the fence at the town office when he had time. Linda mentioned that a resident expressed concern regarding the deterioration of the Shop Road Bridge. There are no plans to repair or replace at this time. Weight limits are posted.
WATER DEPT:  Gerry Desrochers mentioned an issue with a resident in the trailer park not getting enough water.  He will send a letter to the park owner as there may be an issue that needs addressed.
MISC:  Selectmen signed a current use change tax for R7-22.  A supplemental intent to cut was approved for R9-13, 18, 24.  Discussed the need for Ballot Clerks for the upcoming elections.  One is needed for each party.  Linda will work on that. 
 With no further business to conduct, the meeting adjourned at 8:35pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Henry

Tom Seymour, Chairman

       Robert Dupuis

           Mike Brady 

